NCC Minutes 3/15/21
Open meeting 7:05 p.m.

Present (via Zoom): C. Griffith, D. Mason, L. Hill, F. Hayden, J. Couture, C. Aldrich, J. Asnaani,
resident Bob Kelly

1) Administrative Business:
a) Minutes 2/21: J. Couture motions to accept, D. Mason seconds, all in favor YES.
b) Treasurer’s report: J. Couture motions to accept, J. Asnaani seconds, all in favor YES.

2) Old Business:

a) Bridge over wetlands in Byrne easement- L. Hill reviewed the monitoring report that was
submitted to SELT last fall. The bridge was mentioned in the report which was signed
by Amanda Hollenbeck. L. Hill will contact her and remind her of that.

b) Vernon- J. Couture has not been able to get out there.

) Rugg- F. Hayden spoke with Kristen Murphy of Exeter. Exeter definitely interested in the
property. There is a discrepancy over property lines between the town of Exeter and the
Ruggs which is still in court. L. Hill asked when the Greenway bond will be paid off.
D. Mason will look into.

d) Daley- C. Griffith and J. Couture will go to the Selectman’s meeting tomorrow night.
Discussed drafting a letter. The easement states that he needs to give 30 days notice of
any intent to post.

e) Money due SELT for help with the Conner property = $3150. (Actually 50% of the real cost.)
J. Couture motions to pay, C. Griffith seconds, all in favor YES.

3) New Business:

a) Letter from the Newmarket planning board notifying us of a public forum on a potential
house being built on the Tucker property on Neal’s Mill Rd.. D. Mason will try to
attend.

b) Hayden property- Jones and Beach sent us a packet that we signed off on.

c) Great Bay Stewards asking for a donation. All agreed that we should. D. Mason will check
to see what we’ve done in the past.

4) Next meeting 4/19/21

Adjourn 8:09 p.m. NCC member L. Hill, 3/15/21






